
WHEREAS, the Parks and Recreation Board recognizes the unequivocal value that the City of Austin’s 
parkland and its amenities bring to our community in the areas of health, equity, environmental and 
economic benefits.  The Board also are recognizes how much these spaces are a vital piece of Austin’s 
vibrancy as our parks, trails, amenities and greenspaces contribute significantly to Austin’s special 
beauty, lifestyle and appeal; and  

WHEREAS, the Board also understands that the parkland dedication ordinance fees have provided 
crucial funding for the acquisition of parkland and improvement of parks; Since 2007, the ordinance has 
provided the acquisition of over 1700 square acres of parkland, created and improved park 
infrastructure and amenities, reduced Austin’s park deficiency and improved park access with a focus on 
equity; and 

WHEREAS, the Board recognizes the positive impact of parkland dedication fees on residential and hotel 
developments, but is also aware that there are commercial, office and industrial developments in our 
community that are located in park-deficient areas and that these developments could potentially 
contribute; and 

WHEREAS, in February 2020, the Parks and Recreation Board passed a resolution on the land 
development code which included a recommendation that commercial properties be included in the 
parkland dedication ordinance; 

THEREFORE, the Parks and Recreation Board supports Mayor Pro Tem Alter’s resolution asking that city 
staff initiate code amendments to the Parkland Dedication Ordinance in City Code Chapter 25-1 to 
require parkland dedication for office, industrial, and commercial developments.  This would include 
engaging with stakeholders and creating the amendment in a timely manner so a potential fee would be 
set in the Fiscal Year 2023 budget. 

 


